# WEST TEXAS COUNTY HISTORIES

Seymour V. Connor

Prepared by the Archives Division of the Texas State Library
1954

## WEST TEXAS COUNTY HISTORIES

# Seymour V. Connor

This compilation of a local history bibliography for District III (T. L. A.) area is based on the works of a number of other more comprehensive bibliographies. The fundamental source for the listings was H. Bailey Carrol, Texas County Histories, a Bibliography, Austin (Texas State Historical Association), 1943. In this list, Carroll's work was extended from 1943 to 1954, with entries from academic periodicals, book review sections, book catalogs, and so on. The entire file of the Southwest Review and the defunct variant Texas Magazine, Texas Monthly, Bunker's Monthly, Texas Weekly was run. Thesis listings were taken from H.B. Carrol and Milton R.Gutsch, "A Check List of Theses and Dissertations in Texas History produced in the Department of History of the University of Texas," Southwestern Historical Quarterly, four installments in volume LVI (1952-53), and Claude Elliott, "A Check List of Theses and Dissertations in Texas History, 1907-1952, "Southwestern Historical Quarterly, four installments in volume LVII (1953-54), both invaluable compilations for the researcher. Newspaper listings are based on Texas Newspapers, 1813-1939, Houston (San Jacinto Museum of History), 1941, mimeo, and are made in abbreviated form.

The "General" section of the list is highly selective and is meant only to be a guide to the librarian who is attempting to build up a Southwestern shelf. The county listings are, it is believed, relatively complete.

#### GENERAL

- Haley, James Evetts, Fort Concho and the Texas Frontier, San Angelo (Standard-Times), 1952, 352 pages.
- Holden, William Curry, Alkali Trails, Dallas (The Southwest Press), c. 1930, 253 pages.
- McConnell, Joseph Carroll, The West Texas Frontier, Jacksboro (Gazette Print), c. 1933, two volumes.
- McCoy, Joseph Geiting, Historic Sketches of the Cattle Trade of the West and Southwest, Kansas City, Mo. (Ramsey, Millett & Hudson), 1874, 427 pages.

REFERENCE DIVISION
Austin, Texas 78711

- Paddock, Buckley B., A Twentieth Century History and Biographical Record of North and West Texas, New York (The Lewis Publishing Co.), 1906, two volumes.
- Panhandle-Plains Historical Review, Canyon (Panhandle-Plains Historical Society), volumes I (1928) to XXVII (1954).
- Richardson, Rupert Norval, The Comanche Barrier to South Plains Settlement, a Century and a Half of Savage Resistance to the Advancing White Frontier, Glendale, California (The Arthur H. Clark Co.), 1933, 424 pages.
- Richardson, Rupert Norval, <u>Texas</u>, the <u>Lone Star State</u>, New York (Prentice-Hall, Inc.), 1943, 590 pages.
- Rister, Carl Coke & Rupert Norval Richardson, The Greater Southwest, Glendale, California (The Arthur H. Clark Co.), 1934, 506 pages.
- Rister, Carl Coke, Border Captives; The Traffic in Prisoners by Southern
  Plains Indians, 1835-1875, Norman (University of Oklahoma Press), 1940,
  xi, 220 pages.
- Rister, Carl Coke, Southern Plainsmen, Norman (University of Oklahoma Press), 1938, xviii, 289 pages.
- Rister, Carl Coke, The Southwestern Frontier, 1865-1881, Cleveland (The Arthur H. Clark Co.), 1928, 336 pages.
- Rock, James L. & W. I. Smith, Southern and Western Texas Guide for 1878, St. Louis (A. H. Granger), 1878, 282 pages.
- Southwestern Historical Quarterly, Austin (Texas State Historical Association), volumes I (1897) to LVII (1954). First twelve volumes issued as Quarterly of the Texas State Historical Association.
- Webb, Walter Prescott, The Great Plains, Boston (Ginn and Co.), 1931, 525 pages.
- Webb, Walter Prescott & H. Bailey Carroll (editors), The Handbook of Texas, Austin (Texas State Historical Association), 1952, two volumes.
- West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, Abilene (West Texas Historical Association), volumes I (1925) to XXIX (1953).

#### BAYLOR COUNTY

[Citizens of Seymour, Texas, to the locating board of Texas Technological College, Austin, Texas, typescript, nd.]

Naylor's Epic Century, April, 1936.

Streeter, Floyd Benjamin, "The Millet Cattle Ranch in Baylor County, Texas," Panhandle-Plains Historical Review, XXII (1949), 65-84.

Baylor County Banner (Historical edition), September 26, 1935.

Baylor County Banner, weekly, 1895 ---

Christian Citizen, (?) to 1906.

Seymour Weekly Cresset, weekly, 1880 (?) to 1889 (?).

Seymour Monitor, weekly, 1880 (?) to (?).

Seymour News, weekly, 1890 to 1903 (?).

## **BROWN COUNTY**

- "' Morg' Baugh of Brownwood," Frontier Times, XXIII (September, 1946), page 232.
- Branom, Mae, "Development of Education in Brown County," M.A. thesis, Southern Methodist University 1943, 80 pages.
- "Culsaetsa", "Brownwood, Texas", The Texas Magazine, II (September, 1910), 69-70.
- Ford, Henry, "Dawn of Brown County," Banking Made Plain (Coggins Bros. & Ford, Bankers, Brownwood, Texas, c. 1904), 32-34.
- Ford, Henry, "Some Early Brown County History," Frontier Times, XXVIII (October, 1950), 3-15.
- Ford, Henry, "Dawn of Brown County" (continued from Banking Made Plain),

  In Pocket Cotton Calculator for Use of Cotton Raisers (Brownwood, Texas, c. 1905), n.p.
- Ford, Henry, "Dawn of Brown County "(continued from 1905 Calculator),

  Pocket Cotton, Cotton Seed, and Cotton Picking Calculator for Use of
  Cotton Raisers (Brownwood, Texas, c. 1906), n.p.

- Ford, Henry, "Dawn of Brown County" (continued from 1906 Calculator),
  Wheat, Oats, Corn, and Hay Pocket Calculator for Use of Farmers (Brownwood, Texas, c. 1907 and 1908), 76-98.
- Ford, Henry, "Dawn of Brown County," reprinted in the Annual Programs of The Texas State Historical Association, 1949, 1950, 1951, and 1952.
- Havins, T.R., "The Frontier Era in Brown County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, XII, 64-81.
- Havins, Thomas Robert, "The History of Brown County," M.A. thesis, University of Texas 1931, [iv], 192 pages, [4]
- Havins, T.R., "The Passing of the Frontier in Brown County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, VIII, 43-50.
- Inventory of the County Archives of Texas: Brown County, San Antonio (Texas Historical Records Survey), 1940 147 pages.
- [Petition to the locating board for the location of Texas Technological College, Brownwood, nd.]
- Smith, Tevis Clyde, Frontier's Generation: The Pioneer History of Brown County with Sidelights on the Surrounding Territory, Brownwood, Texas, author, [c. 1931], 63 pages.
- White, James C., The Promised Land; A History of Brown County, Brownwood (Brownwood Banner), 1941, 123 pages.
- Wise, Leroy, "Brown County from 1856-1870," Frontier Times, III, (February, 1926), 44-47.

Brownwood Banner (Historical edition), October 3, 1936.

Brownwood Bulletin (Historical edition), October 15, 1935.

Brownwood Banner, weekly, October 1933---

Banner-Bulletin, weekly, February 11, 1897 to September 28, 1933.

Brown County Banner, weekly, 1875 to 1897 (?).

Brownwood Bulletin, weekly, 1885 to February 4, 1897.

Brownwood Bulletin, daily, October 5, 1900 ---

Farmers' Banner, semi-monthly, 1936---

Brownwood Semi-Weekly News, semi-weekly, 1894 (?) to October 25, 1929.

Brownwood News, weekly, 1929 (?) to 1931 (?).

Sunday Record, weekly, November 1929 to (?).

Brownwood Voice, weekly, April 8, 1938---

## CALLAHAN COUNTY

- Blackburn, Mrs. L.L., "Early Settlers and Settlements of Callahan County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, XXIII, (October 1947), 13-20.
- Hart, J. C., "Callahan County Pioneer Passes Away," Frontier Times, XXIV (July 1947), 457-468.
- Settle, S.E., "Early Days in Callahan County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, XII, 100-123.
- West, Jimmey, "Indian Episodes of Callahan County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, XXIII (October 1947), 21-24.

Baird Star, Weekly, December 8, 1887 ---

#### COKE COUNTY

Beede, J. W., and W.P. Bentley, The Geology of Coke County, Austin, Bureau of Economic Geology of The University of Texas, 1920, 80 pages.

Coke County Democrat, weekly, 1889 to 1892.

Coke County Rustler, weekly, 1892 to 1903 (?).

Robert Lee Observer, weekly, 1903 (?)----

#### COLEMAN COUNTY

- Alexander, Mrs. C.M., "'Old Timer' Recalls Events in Coleman," Frontier Times, XXIV (November 1946), 276-278.
- Armstrong, Noah, & Elkins, J.M., "Pioneer Men Tell of Early Days in Coleman County," Frontier Times, XXVII (October 1949), 26-28.

- "Coleman, Geographical Center," The Texas Magazine, II (July, 1910), 70-71.
- Fuller, Henry C., "Military Outposts in Coleman County," Frontier Times, II (April, 1925), 1-2.
- Gay, Beatrice Grady, Into The Setting Sun: A History of Coleman County, [Santa Anna, Texas, 1936?], 193 pages.
- Hawker, H. W., and others, Soil Survey of Coleman County, Texas. U. S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Soils, in cooperation with the Texas Agricultural Experiment Station. Washington (Government Printing Office), 1926, 38 pages.
- Hayes, Anice, "A History of Coleman County, Texas, in the World War, 1917-1919." M. A. thesis, University of Texas 1942, vi, 296 pages.
- Holt, R. D. "Old-Time Cowmen of Coleman County," Frontier Times, XXVIII, (July, 1951), 280-286.
- Hubert, Harry, "First Barbed Wire Fence in Coleman County," Frontier Times, XXVI, (December, 1948), 49.
- Hunter, J. Marvin, "When Barbed Wire Came to Coleman County," Frontier Times, XXVIII (August, 1951), 321.
- Johnston, O., "Coleman and Its Resources," The Texas Magazine, IV (September, 1911), 77-78.
- Mitchell, Ernest Glynn, "History of Coleman County." M. A. thesis, University of Texas, 1949, 172 pages.
- Padgitt, James T., "Early Day Coleman," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XXVIII (October, 1952), 81-86.
- "Rangers Christmas in 1862," Frontier Times, XXVI (December, 1948), 52.
- "Some Early Coleman County History," Frontier Times, II (November, 1924), 8-10.
- Coleman Democratic-Voice (historical edition), November 12, 1936.
- Coleman County Chronicle, weekly, January 19, 1933---
- Coleman Democrat, weekly, 1897 to 1910 (?).
- Democrat-Voice, weekly, 1910---
- Coleman News, weekly, 1909 to 1913.

Coleman Review, weekly, 1893 to 1899.

Coleman Vocie, weekly, 1881 to February 3, 1910.

Coleman Daily Voice, daily, March 29 to July 5, 1915.

# CONCHO COUNTY

- Allen, S. T., "Early Settlement of the Concho Country." M. A. thesis, North Texas State College, 1941, 98 pages.
- Bitner, Grace, "R. F. Tankersby and Family," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XX (October, 1944), 99-100.
- Goetz, Otto, "The Painted Rocks of Concho County, Texas; A Forgotten National Monument," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XXI (October, 1945), 57-71.
- The Great P. P. C. Country Is Not Complete Without Concho County, The

  Youngest and Fairest of a Fair Sisterhood. Austin, (Eugene von Boeckmann),

  1890, 17 pages.
- McCrohan, Eugene, "The Killing of Jim Ketchum and His Party on the Concho," Frontier Times, XXIX, (October, 1951), 7-10.
- Rucker, Vernon Lee, "A Proposed Reorganization of the Concho County Public Schools." M. Ed. thesis, University of Texas, 1940.

Concho Herald, weekly, 1889.

# CROCKETT COUNTY

- Denham, Claude, "Frontier Problems and Amusements in Crockett County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, IX, 35-47.
- Denham, Claude, "Social and Industrial Development in Crockett County" M. A. thesis, Texas Technological College, Lubbock, 1932, 134 pages.
- Liddle, R. A., and T. M. Prettyman, Geology and Mineral Resources
  of Crockett County. Austin, (Bureau of Economic Geology of the
  University of Texas, 1918, 97 pages.

Ozona Kicker, weekly, 1893 to (?).

Ozona Stockman, weekly, 1913---

# EASTLAND COUNTY

- Biggers, Don H., A Handbook of Reference Containing a Directory and Description and a Summary of the Various Advantages of Eastland County, Texas. [Eastland], Biggers, 1889.
- Cox, Ed. T., "Early Days in Eastland County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XVII (1942), 83-93.
- Cox, Edwin T., <u>History of Eastland County Texas</u>, San Antonio (Naylor), 1950, 95 pages.
- Eastland, Texas: More than the Home of the Horned Toad, Eastland (Chamber of Commerce) n.d. [Pamphlet, one folded sheet].
- House, Boyce, "Rip Roaring Days in the Oil Fields," The Southwest Review, XXX (\$\summer 1945).
- Langston, Carolyne Lavinia (Mrs. George), History of Eastland County, Texas, Dallas (A. D. Aldridge & Company), 1904, 220 pages.
- Lindsey, Robert Yancy, "A History of Eastland County, Texas." M. A. thesis, University of Texas, 1940, 220 pages.
- Smith, William G., and others, Soil Survey of Eastland County, Texas, United Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Soils, Washington (Government Printing Office), 1917, 37 pages.

Eastland Argus-Tribune, daily, 1927 (?) to 1928 (?).

Weekly Chronicle, weekly, 1887 to 1923; May 29, 1931---

Daily Oil Belt News, daily, 1918 to 1926 (?).

Weekly Record, weekly, April 17, 1931---

So The People May Know, weekly, March 20, to April 10, 1931.

Eastland Telegram, daily, 1923---

Eastland Tribune, weekly, October 4, 1918 to 1927 (?).

Eastland Daily Tribune, daily, 1920 to 1927 (?).

# FISHER COUNTY

- Blount, Lora, "A Short History of Fisher County." M. A. thesis, Hardin-Simmons University, 1947, 120 pages.
- Conradt, J. C., "The Early History of Fisher County." M. A. thesis, Texas Technological College, 1941, 84 pages.
- Crane, R. C., "Early Days in Fisher County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, VI, 124-169.
- Wright, Hamilton, "J. A. Young, Fisher County Pioneer," Frontier Times, XXII, (August, 1945), 304.

Roby Banner, weekly, 1885 to (?).

Fisher County Call, weekly, January 26, 1888 to (?).

Home Guard, weekly, 1894 (?) to (?).

Roby Star-Record, weekly, 1914---

Texas Herald, weekly, 1898 (?) to (?).

Roby Times, weekly, 1892 to (?).

#### FOARD COUNTY

Beede, J. W., and D. D Christner, The San Angelo Formation and The Geology of Foard County. Austin, (Bureau of Economic Geology of the University of Texas), 1926, 57 pages.

Foard County News (Historical edition), April 9, 1936, April 27, 1936.

Foard County News, weekly, 1891---

Crowell Index, weekly, (?) to 1911.

# GLASSCOCK COUNTY

Greenwood, Max H., "A History of Glasscock County! M. A. thesis, Texas Technological College, Lubbock, 1937, 106 pages.

## HARDEMAN COUNTY

- [Brief Outlining Reasons Why the Texas Technological College Should be Located at Quanah, Texas, n.d.]
- Jones, John Paul, "The History of Hardeman County, Texas." M.A. thesis, North Texas State College, 1949, 128 pages.
- Naylor's Epic Century Magazine, August, 1940.
- Templin, E. H., and T. W. Glassey, <u>Soil Survey of Hardeman County</u>, <u>Texas</u>.

  U. S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Chemistry and Soils, in cooperation with the Texas Agricultural Experiment Station. Washington (Government Printing Office) [Series of 1932], 38 pages.

Quanah Advance, weekly, 1887 to (?).

Quanah Chief, weekly, 1890 to May 1897 (?).

Quanah Eagle, weekly, 1886 to (?).

Quanah Observer, weekly, 1897 to 1921 (?).

Quanah Quirt, weekly, 1889 to 1891.

Quanah Tribune, weekly, 1889 (?) to May 27, 1897.

Quanah Tribune-Chief, weekly, semi-weekly, June 3, 1897---

#### HASKELL COUNTY

- [Haskell, the Strategic Location for Texas Technological College, typescript, n.d.]
- Lively, Mrs. Eileen Therwhanger, "A Haskell County Pioneer," Frontier Times, XXII (June, 1945), 257.
- Pool, J. E., "A Fine Northwestern County," The Texas Magazine, II (July, 1910), 72-73.
- Sherrill, R. E., "Colorful History of Haskell County," Frontier Times, VIII, (November, 1930), 89-92.
- Sherrill, R. E., "Early Days in Haskell County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, III, 20-29.

Dieg plinie, as jugan, chauda, confernaj, demanaj 1, is

Description of the mail of the least

Haskell Free Press, weekly, semi-weekly, January 1, 1886.

Haskell County Herald, (?) to 1911.

Haskell County Ledger, weekly, 1934 (?) to March 1938.

## HOWARD COUNTY

Big Spring, Texas, Chamber of Commerce. [Correspondence concerning the location of the Texas Technological College at Big Spring, typescript] n.d., 4 pages.

Hutto, John R., Howard County in the Making. Big Spring, 1938, 76 pages.

Philips, Shine, Big Spring, the Casual Biography of a Prairie Town, New York (Prentice Hall), 1942, 231 pages.

Big Spring Daily Herald (Historical edition), April 26, 1936.

All-Church Argus, weekly, July, 1935---

Big Spring Enterprise, weekly, 1898 to 1912.

Big Spring Weekly Herald, weekly, October 7, 1904---

Big Spring Daily Herald, daily, June 1, 1928---

Big Spring Weekly News, weekly, October 1929---

## IRION COUNTY

Mitchell, William Curtis, "Educational Survey of Irion and Reagan Counties"
Public Schools, "M. A. thesis, University of Texas, 1941.

Mertzon Weekly Star, weekly, December 4, 1909---

## JONES COUNTY

Cooper, John P., "Anson and Jones County," The Texas Magazine, II (July, 1910), 74.

"Good Road Work in West Texas," The Texas Magazine, II, (May, 1910), 63.

Grace, Hybernia, "Historical Sketch of Jones County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, III, (1927), 30-40.

Stamford, Texas, [A Brief for the location of Texas Technological College], Stamford, n.d.

Thomas, Velma, "Jones County," Texas History Teachers' Bulletin, XII, 59-64.

The Western-Enterprise (Historical edition), [Anson, Texas] August 24, 1933; October 15, 1936; December 3, 1936.

Anson Enterprise, weekly, 1908 to 1912 (?).

Anson Guide, 1894 to (?).

Jones County Calliope, weekly, 1888 (?) to July 1889.

Jones County News, weekly, March 1897 to 1899.

Jones County Talk, September, 1906 to (?).

Jones County Voice, weekly, 1886 (?) to 1888.

Anson News, September 1924 to 1926.

Anson Reporter, weekly, 1903 to 1905.

Texas Western, January 16, 1883 to 1888.

Texas Western and Jones County Calliope, July 1889 to (?).

Western Enterprise, weekly, 1912 (?)---

Western News, 1899 (?) to 1905 (?).

Western Reporter, 1906 to 1912 (?).

## KENT COUNTY

Enterprise, weekly, 1903 to (?).

Kent County News, weekly, July 30, 1909 to (?).

## KNOX COUNTY

Fox, Joseph J., "Knox City and Knox Prairie," The Texas Magazine, III (December, 1910), 72.

Benjamin Post, (Historical edition), June 14, 1935.

Benjamin Post, weekly, 1907 to 1936.

#### MARTIN COUNTY

[Brief of the Application for the Location of the Texas Technological College at Stanton, Martin County, Texas, typescript] n. d.

Stanton Reporter, weekly, September 1905 ---

# MITCHELL COUNTY

- Cline, Omer W., "History of Mitchell County to 1900." M. A. thesis, East Texas State Teachers College, 1948, 149 pages.
- Bradford, Giles Edward, Jr., "A History of Mitchell County, Texas," M. A. thesis, University of Texas, 1937, 170 pages.
- Jones, Mrs. Lee, and O. W. Cline, "Frontier Days in Mitchell County and Colorado City," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XVI, 28-60.
- Jones, Mrs. J. Lee, and Rupert N. Richardson, "Colorado City, The Cattlemen's Capital," in West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XIX (October, 1943), 36-63.

Mullin, W. T., "Loraine, Mitchell County," Texas Magazine, IV, 75-76.

Colorado Record (Historical edition), August 21, 1936.

Colorado Weekly Clipper, weekly, 1882 to (?).

Colorado Record, weekly, 1905 (?)---

Saline Call, weekly, 1891 to (?).

Colorado Spokesman, 1891 to (?).

Colorado Times, weekly, 1894 to (?).

West Texas News, weekly, 1891 (?) to (?).

West Texas St. ockman, weekly, 1896 to (?).

# NOLAN COUNTY

- Bradford, Louise, "A History of Nolan County, Texas," M. A. thesis, University of Texas, 1934, 131 pages.
- Crane, R. C., "Early Days in Sweetwater," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, VIII (1932), 97-125.
- Pyle, Lloyd, C., 'History of Nolan County to 1900," M. A. thesis, East Texas State Teachers College, Commerce, 1938, 192 pages.
- Sweetwater, the Commercial and Railway Center of West Texas (Chamber of Commerce), n. d. [Pamphlet].

Cutover Land Farmer, weekly, (?) to February 12, 1931.

Newton Herald, weekly, February 19, 1931---

Newton Independent, weekly, 1924 to (?).

Newton News, weekly, 1905 to (?).

Newton Times, 1897 (?) to (?).

# REAGAN COUNTY

- Jagers, Lois, "Reagan County Has Colorful History," Frontier Times, X, (November, 1932), 60-63.
- Mitchell, William Curtis, "Educational Survey of Irion and Reagan Counties' Public Schools." M. A. thesis, University of Texas, 1941.
- Schwettmann, Martin W., Santa Rita, Austin (Texas State Historical Association), 1943, xix, 43 pages.

Big Lake News, weekly, 1924 (?) to 1926 (?).

Big Lake News and Oil Review, 1915 to February 1927.

District the Collins of the Collins

Big Lake Wildcat, weekly, September 6, 1925---

## RUNNELS COUNTY

- Ballinger, Runnels County, Texas, [A petition for the location of the Texas Technological College in this City, with Amendments], n.d. 12 pages.
- Beede, J. W., The Geology of Runnels County, Austin, Bureau of Economic Geology of the University of Texas, 1918, 64 pages.
- Johnson, M. L., "Battle with Indians in Runnels County," Frontier Times, XXIII, (January, 1946), 61-64.
- Pearce, Henry Davis, History of Runnels County Confederates and Their Organizations, Robert Lee, 1910, 56 pages.
- Self, Houston Bailey, "History of Runnels County." M. A. thesis, Texas Technological College, Lubbock, 1931, 116 pages.

Banner, (?) to 1890 (?).

Banner-Leader, weekly, 1890 (?) to January 24, 1913.

Banner-Ledger, weekly, January 30, 1913 to October 2, 1931.

Gossip, February 22, to April 7, 1933.

Ballinger Leader, 1882 to 1890 (?).

Daily Ledger, daily, 1906 to 1931 (?).

Ballinger Semi-Weekly Ledger, semi-weekly, October 6, 1931 to December, 1933.

Ballinger Ledger, weekly, January 4, 1934---

Runnels County Ledger, weekly, March 14, 1890 to January 23, 1913.

# SCHLEICHER COUNTY

Hall, Wyndell Nolan, "A History of Education in Schleicher County, Texas." M. A. thesis, Sul Ross State College, 1950, 98 pages.

Holt, R. D. (ed.), Schleicher County or Eighty Years of Development in Southwest Texas. Eldorado (The Eldorado Success), 1930, 110 pages.

Eldorado Paper, (?) to 1905.

Eldorado Success, weekly, 1905 ---

# SCURRY COUNTY

Snyder, Scurry County, Texas [Presenting advantages for the location of the Texas Technological College], Dallas (Elrod Engineering Company), 1923, 56 pages.

Templin, E. H., and R. C. Reitch, Soil Survey of Scurry County, Texas.
U. S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Chemistry and Soils, in cooperation with the Texas Agricultural Experiment Station, Washington (Government Printing Office), Series of 1931, 45 pages.

Coming West, weekly, 1889 to (?).

Snyder, News, weekly, August 10, 1928 to December 1930.

Scurry County Citizen, weekly, 1888 to 1891 (?).

Scurry County News, weekly, February 23, 1895 to (?).

Scurry County Times, weekly, 1923 to 1925.

Scurry County Times, weekly, 1930---

Scurry County Times-Signal, weekly, 1926 to 1930.

Snyder Signal, weekly, 1887 to 1925.

West Texas News, weekly, 1914 to (?).

Western Light, weekly, 1898 to 1910 (?).

#### SCHACKELFORD COUNTY

Biggers, Don H., Shackelford County Sketches, Albany (Albany News Office), 1908, 77 pages.

- Blanton, Thomas Lindsay (comp.), Pictorial Supplement to Interwoven, Albany (Albany News), 1953.
- Fort Griffin; A Brief Sketch of the Old Fort and Its Relations to the Great Southwest, Albany (Chamber of Commerce), 1936, 14 pages.
- Grant, Ben L., "The Early History of Shackelford County," M. A. thesis, Hardin-Simmons University, 1936, 155 pages.
- Grant, Ben L., "Explorers and Early Settlers of Shackelford County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XI, 17-37.
- Hunter, J. Marion, Sr., "Shackelford County Man Brands Indian," Frontier Times, XXIII (August, 1946), 218-220.
- Matthews, Sallie Reynolds, <u>Interwoven: A Pioneer Chronicle</u>, Houston (The Anton Jones Press), 1936, 234 pages.
- Crane, R. C., "Early Days in Sweetwater," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, VIII (1932), 97-125.

The Albany News (historical edition), May 13, 1937.

Albany Echo, weekly, 1883 to 1884.

Albany News, weekly, February 1884---

Albany Star, weekly, December 25, 1882 to 1884.

Albany Weekly, weekly, 1892 to 1895 (?).

## STEPHENS COUNTY

- Hartsfield, Loy W., "A Brief History of Breckenridge and the Stephens County Oil Fields," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XII (1936), 100-123.
- Hartsfield, Loy W., "A History of Stephens County, Texas," M. A. thesis, University of Texas, Austin, 1929, 271 pages.
- Taxation of Oil and Gas Leases, No. 3569, In the Supreme Court of Texas, Stephens County, Appellant, vs. Mid-Kansas Oil & Gas Company, Appellee, Austin, n.d., 88 pages.

Breckenridge American, daily, June 18, 1919 ---

Breckenridge Democrat, daily, weekly, 1899 to 1933.

Stephens County Sun, weekly, 1930 ---

# STERLING COUNTY

- Bitner, Grace, "Early History of the Concho Country and Tom Green County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, IX (1933), 3-23.
- Gober, Harold M., "The Sheep Industry in Sterling County," West Texas Historical Association Year Book, XXVII (October, 1951), 32-57.
- Sterling County, Texas; Records of Wells and Springs, Drillers'

  Logs, Water Analyses, ... Austin (Board of Water Engineers),
  1942, mimeo, 58 pages.

Sterling City News, weekly, 1890 to November 1902.

Sterling County Record, weekly, 1899 to November 1902.

# STONEWALL COUNTY

- Dent, Willard L., "History of Stonewall County." M. A. thesis, East Texas State Teachers College, 1949, 129 pages.
- Featherston, Edward Baxter, A Pioneer Speaks (Vera Featherston Back ed. and compiler), Dallas (Cecil Baugh and Co.), 1940, 239 pages.
- Patton, L. T., Geology of Stonewall County, Texas, Austin (Bureau of Economic Geology of the University of Texas), 1930, 77 pages.
- Railsback, George Dewey, 'History of Stonewall County,' M. A. thesis, Hardin-Simmons University, 1940, 106 pages.
- Whitmire, Jerome R., 'The History of Stonewall County, Texas,' M.A. thesis, Texas Technological C llege, 1936, 156 pages.

Aspermont Star, weekly, 1898---

## SUTTON COUNTY

Youngblood, B., and A. B. Cox. An Economic Study of a Typical Ranching Area on the Edwards Plateau of Texas, College Station (Texas Agricultural Experiment Station), Bulletin No. 297 (July, 1922), 437 pages.

Devil's River News, weekly, 1890---

Sonora Sun, weekly, 1899 to 1912 (?).

## TAYLOR COUNTY

- Abilene Pictorially, Abilene (Chamber of Commerce), 1916 (?), 48 pages.
- Biggers, Don, From Cattle Range to Cotten Patch, Abilene (Abilene Printing Company), n.d., 156 pages.
- Cannon, Jesse, "Abilene and Taylor County," Standard Blue Book of Texas, 1914-1915 (New York, A. J. Peeler and Company), 1915, 23-24.
- Landers, Emmett M., "A Short History of Taylor County," M. A. thesis, Hardin-Simmons University, 1929, 178 pages.
- Looney, B. E., "The Advantages of Abilene," The Texas Magazine, IV, (October, 1911), 75.
- Roberson, James Alfred, "A History of Education in Taylor County, Texas, 1878-1950," M.A. thesis, University of Texas, 1951, 109 pages.
- Smith, William G., and others, Soil Survey of Taylor County, Texas.
  U. S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Soils, Washington
  (Government Printing Office), 1919, 40 pages.
- Abilene Morning Reporter-News (Historical edition), March 15, 1936; December 6, 1936.

Baptist, weekly, 1872 to (?).

Baptist, Courier, 1869 to (?).

Baptist Tribune, weekly, daily (?), 1892 to (?).

Abilene Morning News, daily, September 1, 1926---

Abilene Reporter, weekly, 1883 to (?).

Abilene Daily Reporter, daily, 1904---

Abilene Reporter-News, weekly, 1926 (?)---

Taylor County News, weekly, 1885 to 1912 (?).

Taylor County Times, weekly, 1916 (?) to 1922.

Abilene Times, daily, semi-weekly, 1922---

West Texas Baptist, semi-monthly, 1924---

West Texas Labor Journal, weekly, 1926---

Western Evangel, weekly, 1906 to (?).

# THROCKMORTON COUNTY

Throckmorton Herald, weekly, August 27, 1920 to 1921.

Throckmorton Times, weekly, 1886 to 1916 (?).

Throckmorton Tribune, weekly, 1886---

# TOM GREEN COUNTY

- [Correspondence concerning the location of Texas Technological College, San Angelo, typescript, ] n. d.
- Bitner, Julia Grace, "Early History of the Concho Country and Tom Green County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, IX, 2-23.
- Bitner, Julia Grace, "The History of Tom Green County," M.A. thesis, University of Texas 1931, viii, 133 pages.
- Crane, Judge R.C., Sweetwater, Texas, has a manuscript History of Tom Green County. Judge Crane wrote this as an address to be delivered before the Texas State Historical Association.
- Franklin, John, "San Angelo, The Wonder City," The Texas Magazine, III, (November, 1910), 65-68.

- Henderson, G.G., Geology of Tom Green County, Austin (Bureau of Economic Geology of The University of Texas), 1928, 116 pages.
- Holt, R.D., "The Saga of Barbed Wire in Tom Green County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, IV, 32-49.
- Neill, Robert T., "The Bench and Bar of Tom Green County in the Early Days," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, XXII (October, 1946), 47-59.
- San Angelo, Texas [ a brief respectfully submitting our claim for the location of the Texas Technological College] n. d.
- Spence, Mary Bain, "The Story of Benficklin, First County Seat of Tom Green County, Texas," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, XXII (October, 1946), 27-46.
- Sturgis, Paul B., "Old Fort Concho," The Texas Magazine, VII (November, 1912), 42-46.

San Angelo Standard Times (Historical edition), May 3, 1934.

Co-Operator, semi-monthly, October 1, 1930 to June 15, 1934.

San Angelo Enterprise, weekly, 1882 to 1898.

San Angelo News and Shopper's Guide, weekly, 1930 (?) to June 1940.

Newsfoto, weekly, June 20, 1940...

San Angelo Press, weekly, 1897 to 1906 (?).

San Angelo Press, daily, 1906 (?) to (?).

San Angelo Press-News, weekly, 1906 (?) to 1910 (?).

Southwestern Sheep and Goat Raiser, semi-monthly, June 15, 1934----

San Angelo Weekly Standard, weekly, May 3, 1884---

San Angelo Evening Standard, daily, 1905 ---

San Angelo Standard-Times, weekly, February 5, 1928 (?)---

San Angelo Sun, weekly, 1910 (?) tc (?).

San Angelo Morning Times, daily, January 31, 1928---

West Texas Voice of Labor, semi-monthly, June 15, 1938---

# WILBARGER COUNTY

- Hockersmith, H.D., "Vernon and Wilbarger County," The Texas Magazine, II (July, 1910), 71-72.
- [In the matter of locating the Texas Technological College in behalf of Vernon, Texas, nd]
- Lapham, J. E., and others, "Soil Survey of the Vernon Area, Texas," Field Operations of the Bureau of Soils, 1902 (Fourth Report), Washington, (Government Printing Office, 1903), 365-382.
- Ray, J. Henry, and Mrs. M. Henry Ray, Archaelogical Research in Wilbarger County Texas, (Vernon, 1931), 5 pages.
- Ross, Chas. P., and T.L. Rouse (compilers), Early-Day History of Wilbarger County, Vernon (The Vernon Times, 1933), 208 pages.
- Smith, Ruby L., "Early Development of Wilbarger County," West Texas Historical Association Yearbook, XIV, 52-72.
- Wilson Jr., Torrence Bement, "A History of Wilbarger County, Texas," M.A. thesis, University of Texas 1938, v, 121 pages.

Vernon Times (Historical edition), 1933.

The Vernon Daily Record (Historical edition), April 28, 1936.

Vernon Call, weekly, 1889 to 1917 (?).

Vernon Globe, weekly, 1894 to 1899 (?).

Vernon Daily Record, weekly, semi-weekly, daily, February 13, 1908 ---

Vernon Times, weekly, 1918---

